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September 23, 2020

Re: Brattleboro Housing Partnerships selected to submit a Moving To Work plan

Dear Brattleboro Housing Partnerships Residents,

I would like to share some exciting news.  Brattleboro Housing Partnerships has been chosen to submit a plan to become a Moving to Work (MTW) agency. 
 I am guessing you are wondering, what is a MTW agency?

MTW is a HUD program that gives local housing authorities the ability to use its HUD funds in a more flexible way to better meet the needs of the residents and the entire community. It would mean BHP could establish its own programs while still meeting the HUD objective of providing housing to low-income individuals and families; develop processes and procedures that better serve residents; allow BHP to work with other developers and finance entities to improve current housing and develop additional units; and truly partner with local agencies to serve community needs. There are only 39 such agencies in the country, Keene Housing is a very successful one.

A few things to note:  
MTW is not a work program, and it is not a program that changes your rent.  
MTW is a local driven program to create unique opportunities for residents who live in federally funded properties.  
A little BHP  MTW  history:
 In June and July of 2018 Brattleboro Housing Partnerships (BHP) held eight meetings for BHP residents at four housing sites to discuss the idea of applying to become a MTW agency.  After much feedback and many questions BHP’s Board of Commissioners approved a resolution to apply to the program.  In December of 2018, BHP applied to HUD to be in a lottery to be chosen to submit a formal application and plan. August 28, 2020, BHP was notified it was chosen to complete the last step of becoming a MTW agency by completing a two-year plan to be submitted to HUD for final approval by December 4, 2020.
What does this mean for BHP residents and those receiving a BHP rental subsidy?
BHP needs your feedback and input as we develop a plan.  Based on the information we received in 2018, BHP would like focus on these areas for the two year  MTW plan:
o
Develop one application for all BHP housing, including Section 8

o
Develop a common wait list

o
Make administrative changes to become more cost effective and efficient

o
Change the requirements for re-certifications from yearly to something less frequent

Please join me on September 30, 2020 at 10:00am and/or October 7, 2020 at 5:00pm to ask questions, give feedback and be part of the process of developing a MTW plan.


Wednesday, 9/30/2020 10:00 AM - 11:30 AM (EDT) 
Please join my meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone. 
https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/534947765 
You can also dial in using your phone. 
United States (Toll Free): 1 866 899 4679 
Access Code: 534-947-765 

Wednesday, Oct 7, 2020 5:00 PM - 6:30 PM (EDT) 
Please join my meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone. 
https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/602494717 
You can also dial in using your phone. 
United States (Toll Free): 1 866 899 4679 
Access Code: 602-494-717 
New to GoToMeeting? Get the app now and be ready when your first meeting starts: https://global.gotomeeting.com/install/602494717

Please call Christine Hazzard if you have any questions 802-254-6071.

Sincerely,

Christine Hazzard

Executive Director
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